Sunday, August 23, 2020
ORDER OF WORSHIP

Elberon Memorial Church

Gathering for Worship

Prelude –Marimba Solo Selection

Choral Introit – “'Tis the Gift to be Simple”
arr. Aaron Copland
Call to Worship

Hymn – “All Creatures of Our God and King”

Prayer of Confession (the congregation praying in unison)

Father God: We come before You as always, looking for strong Confession - Lord God: renew us this day in the image of Your loving kindness and steadfast mercy. For we have not been generous in thought and deed during this season of plague and panic. Our hearts have been hardened and our thoughts bitter as the water of the sea. Our actions have been as brackish as a swamp in mid-summer. Shall we slide into a Winter of discontent and forget the Spring beyond? Perish the thought! Cast this fear in our bosoms away with an inflowing of Your Spirit.

Forgive us for we have sinned. Amen. (adapted from an ancient Celtic prayer)

Assurance of Pardon

Jazz Meditation – Marimba Solo Selection 

Listening for God’s Word

Old Testament Reading:  Isaiah 66:2
Anthem – “Jesu, Joy of Man's Desiring”
Johann Sebastian Bach
New Testament Reading:  Luke 18:14
Sermon – “What the World Needs Now---From YOU”
Rev. Mackenzie
Marimba Meditation
        
            Responding to God’s Call

Welcome and Announcements 

Offering

Offertory Anthem – “Blessed Assurance, Jesus Is Mine”
Fanny Crosby
Prayers and Lord’s Prayer

Hymn – “Rejoice, the Lord Is King”
John Darwall
Benediction and Choral Response “Lord, Dismiss Us”
Postlude – “The Stars & Stripes Forever”
Sousa/Giannascoli
(Please remain seated during postlude)

The Rev. Dr. Hugh A. MacKenzie has been an ordained Minister of Word & Sacrament for 47 years. He was born in NYC and grew up in Woodbridge, NJ. He has served Churches in north Jersey, Maryland, and was Pastor of the historic Old Tennent Church for 23 years.  He was commissioned to the US Army Chaplain Corps 38 years ago and retired from Active Duty with the rank of Colonel.  He retired as Pastor of the Long Branch Presbyterian Church in 2019.

Hugh has degrees from Bloomfield College, Princeton Seminary, and Drew University.  He has two grown children and six grandchildren. Dr. MacKenzie and his wife, Jackie, were married in our sanctuary and reside in Monmouth Beach.
TODAY’S MUSIC

Elberon Music Director, organist, harpsichordist, pianist and composer, celebrates his twentieth summer season at Elberon.  Principally trained at Northwestern University, he has served as Organist and Director of Music at First Presbyterian Church in Belmar since 1972.  He is a Past President of the Composers Guild of NJ, and a member of the AGO and the Organ Historical Society.   

Our soloists are singers who are soloists at various churches in the metropolitan area during the winter season.  Many are also vocal teachers and have appeared with various regional opera companies and ensembles.  
Vocal Soloist:   
Doug Clark
Guest Instrumentalist:   Gregg Giannascoli, marimba
